Worship Commission Meeting Minutes – August 19, 2013
Attendance:  Fr. Scott McCawley, Fr. David, Tom Kaiser, Mary Pat Vanderlaan, Jim Viola, Dave McCaffrey, George Loss, Peg Cello, Tom Hanik, Charlotte Blain, Lucy Millar.
We welcomed a new member, Lucy, to the Commission.

Faith Sharing: We read readings for next Sunday – Psalm 85 and Matthew Ch 19 – it will be hard for one who is rich to enter the Kingdom of heaven.

Minutes from June were approved.
Parish Council report- Leadership night is September 9.  Jim Viola resigned from Parish Council so anyone from the Commission is eligible to express interest.

IC Fest- IC Fest is Saturday September 7 with Mass at 4:00.  We can use our experience from last year to get ready logistically.  The storerooms are scattered with the church under renovation.  There is the Plunkett field dedication on Saturday (8:00 Mass), so they will leave the materials in one place so it is easier to get set up for IC Fest. Jeff will get the microphone, sound system, keyboard lined up.  Need Ministers, vessels, altar cloths will be together from Plunkett.  Father David will work with our new part time music director, Lisa Grisolia to figure out the music.  Tom K. will check with Gail about Ministers and worship aids.  Tom will check with Jeff about stage, etc.  Jim will find ushers.  Mary Pat will send out last year’s minutes that describe any recommendations or comments on last year’s IC Fest Mass. Worship Commission volunteers should arrive at 2:00.  

Music report-.  Steve Lisowski resigned his position.  Thank you Steve for all you did for us and our parish.  We will miss your leadership.  Father David reported that Lisa Grisolia is our new part time director, and that she does not play the organ, and that she will build up the cantors.
Do It Yourself Evening of Reflection – See discussion below as this may become out Pilgrimage activity with slight changes.
Discussion of our major “Year of Faith” activities
The Diocese focus is: September – Pilgrimage; October – Divine Mercy Chaplet; November - Eucharistic Adoration.  We discussed various options for recommendations relating to Pilgrimage.  Relics of saints at Visitation; St. John, IN; Pilgrimage Churches in Joliet:  S. Raymond Cathedral in Joliet and a church in Bourbanee.  We discussed tying it to our new church – Faith in stone and glass.  
We heard that Father Tom wants some event to celebrate the opening of the church on the weekend of September 14/15 (later found that it will be 21/22.)  We discussed how to engage the parents from school and RE; discussed having a talk every 15 minutes or an expert at various stations.  We will need written materials that answer “what does this tell us about our faith” and “why is this special-who made it and what is its significance, what makes it unique) and maybe have 2-3 people available for each Mass.  We could highlight:  Stations of the Cross; tabernacle; altar; Baptismal font; stained glass windows; relics; pews.  Father David will speak with Father Tom and get a decision.  We would need to get into bulletin for September 7/8 by August 23 and for September 14/15 by August 30.
“Did You Know…” is going well.  We are all set through September (Tom and Steve still have articles pending).  Most of October and November is set, and Mary Pat will send out request for authors.  Year of Faith ends on the Feast of Christ the King.

Worship Planning:  Father Tom wants us to be ready for Advent now.  We got into a discussion about how some parishes have “themes” and that some music directors are very involved in helping with the variation of the music.  Need the subcommittee to get the calendar ready so we are always ahead of the game.

Ministers:  Peg had problems with some of the summer Masses for Extraordinary Ministers but followed up appropriately.  The Mass Captains should again emphasize the need for all to pitch in to clean up for the next Mass.  Father David described it as an honor and duty when he and Peg trained 10 new Ministers.
We discussed the need to obtain Ministers from Visitation for our 5:15 Sunday shared Mass.  Gail already invited them, but has not had much interest. Peg will work with Gail to put an article in Visitation’s bulletin and try to get the Ministers who previously served the Visitation 5:00 to help here.

We discussed altar servers – 6/7/8 will be serving as Altar Servers.  Will want 4 servers per Mass.  80 in first 2 classes.  We want to seek the 8th grades to become Lectors, Ushers and Extraordinary Ministers but then Tom Kaiser reminded us that we have a longstanding practice or rule that only after Confirmation can they be Ministers or Ushers.  Father David thought perhaps we could revisit the past practice for ushers since it is more a hospitality ministry.  Dave said that there is going to be a new software scheduling system so we will be ready to get 120 children and recruit parents at the same time.

Mass locations:  The HS, GS, daily Masses and 7:30 will be in the Church when it opens – others in Chapel.  Church seats 650.
Agenda Development: We should have no more than 2-3 major discussion items at any meeting if possible.
Next Meeting is September 16 at 7:00 
